
Dear Members of the Committee, 
 
I am a resident of Newberg, Oregon. I am a concerned grandparent.  
 
I strongly oppose HB 3063, which would eliminate non-medical vaccination exemptions for 
school children in Oregon. 
 
I believe this violates the rights of  parents to choose the health care their children need.  Who 
knows better than a child's own mom or dad how a vaccination will affect their child.  These 
parents are informed of the pros and cons of vaccinations and can and should make the 
decision to vaccinate.   
 
Please DO NOT support this bill. Please maintain the integrity and respect for medical freedom 
and parental choice in Oregon by NOT supporting HB 3063. 

Sincerely, 

 

Joan Schutter 

115 Clifford Court 

Newberg, Oregon 97132 

 


